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Thank you very much for your prayers.  We truly value your prayers even though I sometimes send these updates quite late.  This may partly be because it often takes a long time to look after Lynn.  One reason for this is that she is getting slower and deafer and can’t hear me easily.  She frequently can’t get to the loo in time and sometimes vomits during breakfast.  Please pray for her in a difficult part of life and for me looking after her with the help of Ester who comes every Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Saturday afternoons.
Pray also especially for Ester as her eldest daughter Laura yesterday (8th August) had a cancer operation in the womb and now is in intensive care.  Pray also for Catherine wife of our Bishop Nicholas as she tomorrow has an operation in the UK on her kidneys.  Pray too for the youngest baby grandson of Deaconess Elena from Chiriguanos who is having cancer treatment in Buenos Aires where her son Nano lives.  Nano and his wife Ana both from Chiriguanos worship in the home church of Bishop Greg.  Please also pray for Greg and his ministry.  He has also been ill recently with a virus.
Our main news and joy is that our daughter Susan with her son Alex visited us for 3 weeks from 15th July.  Alex will be 2 tomorrow on 10th August.  At the airport one could see what an active boy our grandson is.  I met them where passengers wait for their suitcases, Alex ran all over  the place and 3 times left the large room all together and almost went out on to the street.  Blas brought us from the airport to our flat where Ester cooked a welcome lunch for Susan and Alex with Liliana and her son Facu also there to welcome them.
I was not sure exactly how our holiday with them would or should be as Lynn can’t get out much and Alex is little.  Lynn also found Alex’s high pitched voice difficult.  I think this is part of her deafness.  To start with I played with Alex in the mornings, sometimes with Lynn, while during the afternoons Susan took Alex out for a walk while I stayed at home to look after Lynn.  Later Liliana or Ester looked after Lynn and so I could go out with Susan and Alex during the afternoons.
Once Blas and Liliana took us all in their car to a nearby mountain gorge.  There Susan, Alex and I played in the rocky stream where Alex fell into the water several times.  Meanwhile Lynn stayed in the car as she can’t walk on rocks.  Later Susan and Alex rode on a hired horse which Blas led.
On a few occasions Ester brought to our house her eldest grandson called Alvaro.  Alex came to like Alvaro who is 6 and on the first time called him his friend.  They played very well together.  This pleased Ester a lot.  On their last visit Alex hugged Alvaro when he arrived in the house and kissed him.  Alvaro with Blas and Liliana went to the airport to see them off while Ester looked after Lynn so that I could go as well.
On the first Wednesday I invited those who come to our home Bible Study to meet Susan and Alex.  Please pray for this group and for Susan, Emmanuel and Alex’s church in Zurich.  May the Lord bless us all as we study His Word together.
One day I found Alex with the contents page of one of our Bibles in his mouth.  Please pray for Susan and Emmanuel that the Lord may help them to bring up their son to love His Book and so to love the Lord himself.


